BEAUFORT COUNTY PARKS & LEISURE SERVICES ADVISORY BOARD MINUTES

Buckwalter Meeting Room Thursday, February 2, 2017 2:30 PM

Board Members Present: Arthur Middleton, Chairman, Tom Ertter (Vice Chairman), Ronald Campbell,

Erac Priester, Bruce Yeager, Mike Manesiotis

Board Members Absent:

Staff Present: Shannon Loper (Director to PALS), Missy Easler (Office Manager/Fiscal

Technician to PALS), Kristina Winland (PALS Pool Manager), Vincent Leon (PALS Pool Manger), Logan Coburn (PALS Rec Specialist), Mark Rennix (PALS Rec Specialist), DeLeon Johnson (PALS Rec Specialist), Darrell Ketola (PALS

Rec Specialist), Bert Jenson

Guest Present: Barbara Jenson, Kyle Auffray (Rock Solid), Bob Rozek (Island Recreation

Center)

Call to Order:

Arthur Middleton called the meeting to order at 2:30 PM. The Pledge of Allegiance was said by all present.

Public Comment:

Barbara Jenson made request to add lines to tennis courts on Battery Creek Road to play Pickleball.

Review

Board approved minutes for December 2016 and January 2017 meetings. Mr. Middleton made a motion to approve the minutes and Mr. Manesiotis seconded the motion.

Financials:

PALS Fiscal Report will be sent out prior to next meeting. PALS is still working on issues with Maxgalaxy.

New Business:

- **A. Town of Port Royal:** Shannon Loper proposed to sell land to Port Royal. The Town of Port Royal already maintains the land. Board approved sale. Mr. Middleton made the motion to approve and all were in favor.
- **B. Swim Team Coach:** Kristina Winland proposed a class for "Swim Team Coaches" at cost of \$50. Approved by Board. Mr. Middleton made the Motion to approve and all were in favor.
- C. Aerobics: Shannon Loper proposed half price aerobics classes on Sunday at the pools. To increase usage and revenue to pools. Mr. Middleton made the Motion to approve and all were in favor.
- D. Adult Softball: Shannon Loper to decrease the amount of Adult Softball games due to issues with fields after Hurricane Matthew. Also, to assign team members to officiate games to help reduce cost. Reduce cost of teams to \$350 due to driving to Bluffton for games with Beaufort fields damaged from Hurricane. Approved by Board. Mr. Middleton made the Motion to approve and all were in favor.
- E. Fishing Rodeo: Shannon Loper proposed to do a fishing rodeo at the Burton Wells pond at no cost by BCSO. Event to teach children to fish with county Sherriff officers. Mr. Middleton made the Motion to approve and all were in favor.

- **F. Grace Sulak:** Shannon Loper proposed to place a plaque for Grace Sulak at the Buckwalter Soccer fields. Cost and plaque paid for by a foundation. Mr. Middleton made the Motion to approve and all were in favor.
- G. Rock Solid: Kyle Auffray gave presentation for using soft shell helmet and shoulder pads for safety during flag football. Shannon Loper proposed to seek sponsorship for purchasing of the gear. The Board left it up to Ms. Loper to make the decision about whether to use this equipment.

Director's Report:

- A. Island Recreation Center: Bob Rozek gave update on Island Rec Center sports and damage from Hurricane Matthew.
- **B. Bluffton Baseball:** Partnered with Bluffton Youth Sports, PALS to take registrations, Bluffton Youth Sports to take on most of the rest. Getting more involved in Gold league for 9-10 years. Trying to get the children more involved in youth sports.
- C. Baseball Helmets: Option for using helmet with face mask, discussion on need of face mask with all team members.
- D. Officiating: Mark Rennix has been handling the officiating for all the games, has someone at each game. We will continue it throughout season. Will help reduce the complaints for others by having them doing the officiating of other teams' games. This is for adult games only at this time. The people are placed through a certification process. PALS representative will still be on site during the game.
- E. Use of Fields: Due to the Hurricane Matthew at Lady's Island, the fields are not useable. Once debris is removed then irrigation and sod will have to be repaired. This caused changes for Adult Softball to be moved to Bluffton to accommodate their usage of fields for their games. Bluffton Elementary is able to use Eagle fields. River Ridge is using their fields without lights. They are not going to host home games due to the field issues.
- F. Code of Conduct: Board participation with the games. Yelling at the refs or coaches. Emails of parents of getting on the courts during the game. Officials stating she would not do it anymore with the parents getting out of control with yelling and screaming. Introduced flyers that would be enlarged to place at game locations of what is an acceptable practice (behaviors). Code of Conduct is given to each parent with their registrations. Start giving suspensions. Have Board members involved to help deal with it. Define the Code of Conduct in "Black and White".
- **G.** Comprehensive Plan: Introduced packets with the information. Each facility with their issues, improvement needed and estimated cost for project with estimated source for funding.
- H. Athletics: Reported numbers on each sport venue for adult and youth.
- I. Aquatics: Reported number for pool usage, memberships and money received for Beaufort and Bluffton pools. They would like to see comparative numbers from last year to this year.
- J. Summer Nutrition: Completed audit. Beaufort County School District will take on some of the areas. Will not be able to go into the homes as previous hoped.
- K. Construction Project Updates: Tour of the facility once completed.
- L. Employee Update: Hired a replacement for Denise for Administrative Assistant. Working on the Administrative Technician for Buckwalter. Next to replace Logan Coburn who has decided to leave. Two part-time lifequards are needed.

Next meeting is April 6th in Beaufort.

No Executive Session.

Adjourned at 4:29 pm